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EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

MAY 25 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

Subject: Enrolled Bill H.R. 8089 - Per diem expenses
of members of the uniformed services
Sponsors - Rep. Price (D) Illinois and
Rep. Wilson (R) California

Last Day for Action

May 31, 1976 - Monday

Purpose

Increases from $25 to $35 the maximum rate of per
diem allowance for members of the uniformed ser-
vices traveling on official business and increases
from $40 to $50 the maximum reimbursement allowed
under certain circumstances when actual travel
expenses of such members exceed the maximum per
diem rate.

Agency Recommendations

Office of Management and Budget Approval
Department of Defense Approval
Department of Health, Education Approval(Infmmmlhﬂ

and Welfare o
Department of Transportation No objection
General Services Administration No objection
Discussion

Under existing law, members of the uniformed
services traveling on official business are allowed
a per diem of not more than $25. For travel under
"unusual circumstances," members may be authorized
to receive reimbursement for actual and necessary
expenses up to $40 per day.



The enrolled bill substantially incorporates the
provisions of a Defense Department legislative
proposal. It would increase the maximum per diem
allowed members of the uniformed services to $35.
Furthermore, it would provide that for travel
under unusual circumstances or to "high cost"
areas as prescribed in applicable regulations,
members may be reimbursed for actual and necessary
expenses up to $50 per day.

The rates of reimbursement authorized in H.R. 8089
are identical to those authorized for civilian
employees of the Federal Government by P.L. 94-22
(Travel Expense Amendments Act of 1975) which you
signed on May 19, 1975. The new rates for members
of the uniformed services would be effective on

the first day of the first calendar month following

the date of enactment.
;Assistant Director ;:;;7

Legislative Reference

Enclosure



OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF TRANSPORTATION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20590

MAY £ 975

Honorable James T. Lynn
Director

Office of Management and Budget
Washington, D.C. 20503

Dear Mr. Lynn:

Reference is made to your request for the views of the
Department of Transportation concerning H.R. 8089, an enrolled
bill

"To amend section 404(d) of title 37,

United States Code, relating to per diem
expenses of members of the uniformed services
traveling on official business."

The enrolled bill increases the per diem allowances for
members of the uniformed services traveling on official
business from a flat rate of $25 per day to actual and
necessary expenses up to a maximum of $35 per day. Under
regulations to be prescribed by the Secretaries concerned,
when travel is to a designated high cost area, or when
actual and necessary expenses are expected to exceed $35 per
day, the maximum reimbursement is increased from $40 per day
to $50 per day. These increases are identical to the increases
provided for in Public Law 94-22 (approved May 19, 1975).
Public Law 94-22 amended section 5702 of title 5, United
States Code, increasing the per diem allowances for civilian
Federal employees.

In view of the increased costs associated with travel,
especially in metropolitan areas, we believe increasing the
per diem allowances, as provided for in this enrolled bill,
is appropriate.

This Department has no objection to the President's signing
the enrolled bill.




GENERAL COUNSEL OF THE DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20301

May 24, 1976

Honorable James T. Lynn

Director, Office of Management
and Budget

Washington, D.C. 20503

Dear Mr. Lynn:

This is in response to your request for the views of the Department
of Defense on the enrolled enactment of H.R. 8089, 94th Congress,
an Act "To amend Section 404(d) of title 37, United States Code,
relating to per diem expenses of members of the uniformed services
traveling on official business."

The purpose of this Act is to increase, from $25 to $35, the maxi-
mum rate of per diem allowance for members of the uniformed services
and to increase the maximum reimbursement allowed when travel expenses
exceed the maximum rate of per diem allowance from $40 to $50 per day.
Further, the basis for reimbursement when travel expenses exceed

the maximum rate of per diem has been expanded to include travel in
designated high cost areas, the current basis being limited by law

to the unusual circumstances of a travel assignment. The Committee
Report (S. Rept. 94-715) indicates that the so-called "average cost
of lodging plus" is the method of computing per diem payments which
is to be used under this amendment. Under this method the average
cost of lodging of the military traveler will be determined and to
this will be added a fixed amount to cover the cost of food and
incidentals.

The current per diem rates for members of the uniformed services have
been generally inadequate for most locations for well over a year.
Consequently, many such members who have been required to travel in
connection with the performance of their official duties have incurred
considerable out-of-pocket expenses. This bill addresses the inadequacies
of the current per diem rates. It is noted that similar legislation
pertaining to the travel of Federal civilian employees was enacted into
law on May 19, 1975.

The Department of Defense strongly endorses this legislation and
recommends that the President approve H.R. 8089,

cerely, .

<

(
Richard A. Wiley



UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION

WASHINGTON, DC 20405

May 24, 1976

Honorable James T. Lynn
Director, Office of
Management and Budget
Washington, DC 20503

Dear Mr. Lynn:

By letter of May 21, 1976, your office requested the views of the
General Services Administration (GSA) on enrolled bill H.R. 8089,
a bill "To amend section 404(d) of title 37, United States Code,
relating to per diem expenses of members of the uniformed services

traveling on official business."

GSA has reviewed the subject bill and has no objection to its
enactment.

Sincerely,

/”____.—————’
TERRY CHAMBERS
Acting Administrator

Keep Freedom in Your Future With U.S. Savings Bonds



EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

MAY 25 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

Subject: Enrolled Bill H.R. 8089 - Per diem expenses
of members of the uniformed services
Sponsors - Rep. Price (D) Illinois and
Rep. Wilson (R) California

Last Day for Action

May 31, 1976 - Monday

Purgose

Increases from $25 to $35 the maximum rate of per
diem allowance for members of the uniformed ser-
vices traveling on official business and increases
from $40 to $50 the maximum reimbursement allowed
under certain circumstances when actual travel
expenses of such members exceed the maximum per
diem rate.

Agency Recommendations

Office of Management and Budget Approval
Department of Defense Approval
Department of Health, Education Approval (Informally)

and Welfare o
Department of Transportation No objection
General Services Administration No objection
Discussion

‘Under existing law, members of the uniformed
services traveling on official business are allowed
a per diem of not more than $25. For travel under
"unusual circumstances," members may be authorized
to receive reimbursement for actual and necessary
expenses up to $40 per day.



o -

The enrolled bill substantially incorporates the
provisions of a Defense Department legislative
proposal. It would increase the maximum per diem
allowed members of the uniformed services to $35.
Furthermore, it would provide that for travel
under unusual circumstances or to "high cost"
areas as prescribed in applicable regulations,
members may be reimbursed for actual and necessary
expenses up to $50 per day.

The rates of reimbursement authorized in H.R. 8089
are identical to those authorized for civilian
employees of the Federal Government by P.L. 94-22
(Travel Expense Amendments Act of 1975) which you
signed on May 19, 1975. The new rates for members
of the uniformed services would be effective on

the first day of the first calendar month following

the date of enactment.
:Assistant Director ;:;77

. ’ Legislative Reference

Enclosure









DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION. AND WELFARE

The Honorable James T. Lynn VAY 27 ¥76
Director, Office of Management

and Budget
Washington, D. C. 20503

Dear Mr. Lynn:

This is in response to your request for a report on

H.R. 8089, an enrolled bill "To amend section 404 (d) of
title 37, United States Code, relating to per diem expenses
of members of the uniformed services traveling on official
business."

The enrolled bill would, for members of the uniformed
services,-- )

(1) increase the maximum per diem for ordinary travel
assignments from $25 to $35,

(2) increase the maximum per diem for travel assignments
under unusual circumstances from $40 to $50, and

(3) also apply the $50 maximum to travel to high cost
areas, as designated by regulation.

The enrolled bill would increase the per diem travel allowances
for members of the uniformed services (including commissioned
officers of the Public Health Service) to the levels permitted
for Federal civilian personnel under legislation enacted in
1975. We feel that, because the actual costs of travel have
increased with inflation, and because the rates in the

enrolled bill already apply to civilian personnel, the

enrolled bill should be signed by the President.

Sincerely,

Under Secretary



MEMORANDUM

NATIONAL SECURITY COUNCIL

May 27, 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR: JAMES M. CANNON

FROM: JEANNE W. DAVﬁm

SUBJECT: H.R. 8089

The NSC staff concurs in the enrolled bill H, R, 8089 « Per diem
expenses of members of the uniformed services.



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 27, 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR: JIM CAVANAUGH
FROM: MAX L. FRIEDERSDORF W é
SUBJECT: HR 8089 - Per diem expenses of members

of the uniformed services

The Office of Legislative Affairs concurs with the agencies

that the subject bill be signed.

Attachments



































